INCHPARK SURGERY

NEWS FROM THE TEAM Sept 2014
Inchpark newsletter where you can find out what’s happening in the surgery, meet new faces and hear from old.  Please let us know if there is anything health related happening in the Inch or a new group starting up which you would like to promote.
( Orkney Corner

News from Sanday!

(
Another summer drawing to a close - but what a summer - warmer than most folk can remember for many a year and silage, hay and barley just about harvested and a really good harvest too.  Gardens have done just as well with the various little plantations of trees on the island all putting on a couple of feet of growth.  
The twenty willows I planted as twigs in the spring are now 3-4 feet high though everyone tells me 'they'll get a shock with the first winter storm' -which I can well believe.   A lot of the young trees around have branches withered at the tips where growth dies back in the winter but then new shoots and growth comes again in the spring.  Vegetables and flowers have done really well also - as could be seen by the excellent examples at the Sanday Show last month.

A month or two back I finally achieved my ambition of a proper killer whale sighting - a family group that from time to time patrols the Pentland Firth.  The other notable natural history this year has been the success of the Arctic terns breeding - we were taken by the ranger at hatching time to a tern colony near the viking grave on the promontory down from the house.  The terns nest - if it can be called that on the shingle -laying their eggs singly or in twos or threes amongst the stones and both the eggs and the chicks are incredibly well camouflaged -you literally almost step on them before you see them. The difference this year is that the fledglings seem to be surviving in good numbers.

Medically we have recruited 9 volunteer first responders who have now been trained in advanced first aid by the Scottish Ambulance Service to assist if the GP and District Nurse need help in those sometimes anxious waits in adverse weather conditions for the helicopter - or even lifeboat.  It’s a bit like the volunteer firemen - hopefully they will never be needed but if they are - we'll be grateful they're there.

I hear you now have trams running down in the big smoke, not before time and hopefully some day they'll put a branch up Newington Road !
Stephen Murray

 (   (   (
Well it is coming up for that time of year again, letters have been sent but here is the clinic information as a wee reminder.

FLU CLINIC 2014
Clinic dates and times below:-
Tuesday 7th October 2014

Surnames beginning with:      A-G 08.30 - 12.30
Surnames beginning with:

H-M 13.30 - 16.30

Thursday 30th October 2014

Surnames beginning with:     Mc–R 08.30 - 12.30
Surnames beginning with:      S–Z 13.30 - 16.30
There is no need for you to make an appointment.  If you cannot manage at these times please telephone the surgery for an alternative flu appointment.

Children up to 5 years old will need to make an appointment with the Practice Nurse to have their flu immunisation carried out.  Please contact reception to make this appointment.

Eligible patients with an egg allergy will be contacted by us once the vaccination is in stock.
((((((((
‘HOLDING HANDS WITH CHARITIES’

The scheme of recycling consumable items within Lothian Health Board continues as it has done for the past seven years. We have now moved the store from Eden Hall Hospital to the Royal Edinburgh Hospital in Morningside.  Each week we pack consumable medical items into boxes and these are picked up by the charities that have given us their wish list.

Over the past five years we have provided approximately 20 charities with much needed resources which have been invaluable to them in their places of work. Various areas in the world have benefitted as a result of unused or unusable items from the NHS community in Lothian: Africa, India, Thailand, Gaza, Romania to name but a few. Just recently we sent items to Sierra Leone to help with clinics and hospitals in the fight against the Ebola virus.

If you would like any further information on the scheme or would like us to come and talk about it, please contact ruth.aird@lothian.scot.nhs.uk. We hope that you can catch the dream of sharing our resources with others across our globe. 
(   (
Staff changes
(  (  (
We are very excited to welcome Dr Imrie back to Inchpark, now as our senior Registrar. Dr Imrie has previously worked in ENT, Psychiatry, Accident and Emergency and Obstetrics and Gynaecology. She has special interests in mental health, medical education, teaching and training. In her spare time, she likes photography, baking and is teaching herself how to crochet.
(  (  (  (
 Hi, I'm Dr Julia Wiles and since August, I have been the new GPST1 Registrar at Inchpark Surgery. Prior to working here, I completed 2 years of foundation training in Glasgow. This included jobs in Paediatric Oncology at Yorkhill Hospital, Cardiology at Glasgow Royal Infirmary, General Medicine and General Surgery. Before moving to Glasgow, I trained at Dundee Medical School. Outside of work, I enjoy skiing and walking. I have enjoyed my time at Inchpark so far and look forward to meeting lots more of the patients! 
(
Hi! I'm Aidan, Inchpark's first FY2 doctor. Having only been working as a doctor for one year, I'm still pretty new to the game. My first year was spent at the Royal Infirmary, working on various medical and surgical wards. It is an extremely busy hospital, and the hours were certainly anti-social, but it was good experience. Having said that, I'm less than 2 months into the job at Inchpark and I already feel like I've learnt more here than I did during my 12 months on the wards! The practice has plenty of interesting patients and the working environment is excellent thanks to the very welcoming staff. Outside of medicine, I enjoy exploring the great outdoors on foot or by bicycle. Inchpark has affirmed yy desire to pursue a career in General Practice. I'd like to remain in the Edinburgh area, so who knows, I might return as an older (and hopefully wiser!) GP trainee!
